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Week commencing 05.08.2023 

 

Lin-Manuel Miranda Class Blake and Bryson 

Elvis Class Sonny and Mika 

Dolly Parton Class Archie and Clara 
Otis Redding Class Johnny and Ricki-leigh 

Nina Simone Class Moussa and Macsen 

                    Jimmy Cliff Class Feyza and Sam 

Duke Ellington Class Terry and Franklin 

Tracey Chapman Class Whole class 

 
Message from Neela 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Congratulations to our wonderful Year 6 who worked so hard this week on 
their SATs assessments. We are really proud of you Year 6, and hope you get 
chance to relax and celebrate this weekend. I know Shannen and Julie have 
lots of fun thing planned for you over the next few weeks.  
 
The JRSOs received their training today so we are looking forward to them 
sharing information about road safety over the rest of the term.  
 
The countdown is on for our children who will be travelling to Spain in a few 
weeks, and I know Raquel and the accompanying teachers are busy planning 
what is going to be a memorable trip.  
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend, and see you on Monday, hopefully to 
some brighter weather! 
 
 
Best wishes,  
 
Neela 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Star of the Week! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 

 
 

16th May: Year 3 to Science Museum 

 

16th May: Parkwood Spain trip children 

coming to Grasmere @8.30-11.30 

 

17th May: School Photographer in for 

whole school 

 

17th May: Open afternoon for parents and 

carers @15.30-16.30pm 

 

18th April: Pilates for parents 

 

21st – 27th May: Spanish Trip 

 

25th May: Pilates for parents 

 

29th May– 2nd June: Half-Term  

 

8th June: Pilates for parents 

 

9th June: Year 6 Kayaking PM 

 

15th June: Pilates for parents 

 

16th June: Year 6 Kayaking  

 

20th June: Farm Visit year 4 to Kent 

(Market to Schools)   

 

27th June: Sports Day 

 

29th June: Pilates for parents  

 

30th June: Year 6 Kayaking 

 

5th July: Bike Around the Borough 

 

6th July: Pilates for parents  

 

7th July: year 6 Kayaking PM 

 

13th July: Pilates for parents 

 

14th July: Year 6 Kayaking 

 

17th July: Reception Class graduation 

10am  

 

17th July: Year 6 graduation and 

production 1.45pm 

 

20th July: Pilates for parents  

 

21st July: Summer Holiday (School End) 

@1pm 



Nursery – Lin-Manuel Miranda class 
In Lin-Manuel Miranda Class this week we have really enjoyed our new 'Talk for Writing' story, We're Going 
On a Bear Hunt. We made some wonderful Story Maps and loved retelling the story with the actions and 
sound effects.   

   
 

 Reception – Elvis class 

In Elvis Reception class this week we used our amazing garden to look for animals in their natural habitat. 
We found lots of insets under the logs. We have also been looking at shapes in Maths and how we can use 
them to make pictures.  

   
   
Year One – Dolly Class     
Over the last couple of weeks, Dolly class have explored the different ways we measure the weather 
including wind vanes, thermometers and rain gauges. We then made our own rain gauges and wind speed 
indicators out of recycled plastic which have been placed outside, ready to measure the rain and wind over 
the next few days. 

  
 

Year Two – Otis Redding class 
This week Otis class have been producing amazing work in writing. They are innovating ideas for their 
independent stories.  



 
 

 Year Three – Nina class  
Nina Class loved our visit to the garden classroom on Friday! We used our navigation skills and teamwork 
to explore the park. We were able to connect our knowledge of magnets to understand how a compass 
works. If you need a navigator, come to Nina Class!  

   
 

Year Four – Jimmy Cliff class  
 
 

Year Five – Duke Ellington class 

We've been having a great time in Year 5 working on our creative writing. This week, we've been focusing 
on the battle scene between Beowulf and Grendel - lots of exciting action! 

 
 

Year Six – Tracey Chapman class 
They've done it! SATs week is over and Year 6 have worked incredibly hard (not only this week, but 
throughout the whole year). They've been calm, focussed and positive all week, and made us incredibly 
proud. Well done Year 6, you're all amazing!  



 
 
 

 

Attendance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Lin-Manuel Miranda 84.4%     

Elvis 96.1% 

Dolly 93.0% 

Otis Redding 97.9% 

Nina Simone 94.4% 
Jimmy Cliff 92.0%     

Duke Ellington 97.0% 

Tracey Chapman 100%     

Whole School 95.1% 

Call 020 7249 7278 to report your child’s absence or late attendance. 

Or email: absencehotline@grasmere.hackney.sch.uk 

 



 
 

Please keep bringing in your Sponsorship forms! 

Great news! – we have the athlete for our sponsored fitness challenge. 

He is a Team GB Basketballer 

Pierre – Henry Fontaine 

https://www.sportsforchampions.com/pierre-henry-fontaine/ 

 

Pierre has been playing basketball since he was 12 years old and has been very 

successful. 

 

Pierre needs your help to raise funds for vital training, medical and competition costs. 

This money will also help our school! 

 

You can also donate online. 

 

Grasmere’s Crowdfunder page is now live! 

 

https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/p/the-grasmere-primary-school-fundraiser 
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